Oxford High School Field Committee
Regular Meeting Minutes
June 3, 2013

CALLTO ORDER

Todd Romagna called the meeting to order at 7:15 PM.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

ROLL CALL

Present: Todd Romagna, Dawn Krassner, Nona Baker, Alana Flach, Mark Adams
and Bryan Nesteriak.

Site Work

TFI put in the drain on the track for Guerrera and it was put in the wrong
place. The track was a 405 meter track and needs to be 400 meters (state
certified). Northerly “D” zone needs to be realigned in order to make the
track distance regulation.

Todd and Bryan met with George Temple, Nafis & Young, Cape & Island and
Guerrera to discuss who is at fault.

First, Guerrera offered to pay 1/3 with Nafis & Young and the town.

George said no. Guerrera offered to pay 50% with Nafis & Young.

Guerrera will correct the problem and submit a claim to the town. The cost
will be between $23,000 - $30,000.

Grandstand

E & D will install additional bleachers at a cost of $128,000. We can
eliminate the handicap railings by expanding the bleachers to the top of the
hill. Handicap seating will have access from the top. This will be a savings
of $72,0000. Completion is expected to be done by August 22, 2013.

Field Turf

Field turf is complete except for minor damage to the driveway. We still
have $26,010 retainage.



Rubberized Track

Cape & Island were on site but had to leave because of the drain error.

They will return once repair is made by Guerrera. Expected return date is
June 24, 2013.

Site Electrical

Site Electric is requesting their retainage.

Earthworks

Javeline is 65% done, shot-put is done, discus is on the field.
There is a pathway to concessions.

Correspondence

Todd read a letter from George Temple saying that all fundraiser requests
to use the field need to go through the selectman’s office.

ADJOURNMENT

Todd Romagna motioned to adjourn meeting at 8:50 PM. Second by Nona Baker.
All in favor.

Submitted by Alana Flach, Secretary
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